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We are pleased to report on the various actions taken by the Department of Economic and Social Development of the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development (SEDI) to step up the activities of the SICREMI project and provide for its sustainable financing.
As you know, on October 21, 2013, the document “Consolidating the Continuous Reporting System on International Migration in the Americas” was presented to the delegates of the member states of the Committee on Migration Issues (CAM) of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CIDI).
The document presented some of the requirements for financial sustainability of the SICREMI and asked that consideration be given to possible contributions to the project, not to be limited to monetary resources.
The principal actions are:
I. Together with the OAS Department of International Affairs, given that the SICREMI is included in the Strategic Plan for Mobilization of External Funds in the OAS with Permanent Observers, various efforts are being made to secure funds for the project:

1. The Government of the People’s Republic of China was approached, with a view to promoting interest in the project. As a result, financial support in the amount of US$45,000.00 was received for the project. 
2. Recently (in recent weeks), the SICREMI project was presented to 27 observer countries, 12 of which were represented in person. The project has generated considerable interest among several of the countries.
3. Moreover, in conjunction with the Department of Economic and Social Development, foundations and institutions that might be interested in the project and contribute to its sustainability are being identified. 
II. The OAS General Secretariat has established contact with the Inter-American Development Bank (IDB) at the level of the presidency and the vice presidency for knowledge to come to an agreement on possible collaboration on production of the SICREMI. It bears recalling that the IDB participated by submitting a special chapter on remittances in the 2012 SICREMI report. IDB participation is sought for the project, both technically and financially.
III. A meeting was held with the Ambassador of Spain to the OAS and with the Director General of Migration of Spain, Mr. Aurelio Miras Portugal, in order to encourage continuity in Spain’s contribution to the project. The Spanish Government official expressed great interest in continuing to support the project.

IV. Finally, in support of the efforts of SEDI to ensure the sustainability of the SICREMI, the Chair of the CAM is sending a note to the permanent representatives of the OAS member states asking them to contribute to the project. The note includes the fact sheet for the project, which spells out its activities and describes the project’s relevance for the region. 
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